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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

ST ALBANS GROUP OF AMNESTY INTERNATIONAL

HELD ON WEDNESDAY JUNE 11, 2014
www.amnesty.org.uk/stalbans
1.
PRESENT:  Dakheel Alqatani (new member), Rahaf Alqatani (new member), Shrooq Alqatani (new member), Irene Austin, Louise Chick, David Dickson, Sue Grieve, Maureen Huckle, Judy Jacques, Katharine Mears (Chair), Mir Shafi, Graham Smith (new member), Peter Smith  (Secretary), Penny Williams.
Apologies for Absence: Sue Fakes, Debbie Maya, Karla Siswick, Emmylou Walters.
The 3 Alqatani family members and Graham Smith were welcomed to their first meeting and introductions made.

2.       FINANCES AND FUNDRAISING:
.....It was agreed that we make an immediate donation of £500 to AIUK.

......Judy very kindly volunteered to look after the raffle at our charity preview at the Abbey Theatre on June 17, for which all tickets had been sold.[Congratulations to the chief organiser, Penny, and all who participated in this very successful event.]
3.        CAMPAIGNS:
CASA:   Peter introduced one action for Mexico, a joint action with the Stop Torture campaign,
for which there was an action card to sign.

Mexico: On August 7 2012 Claudia Medina Tamariz was abducted by marines, accused of being  member of a violent criminal gang, which she denies. She was blindfolded and taken to a local naval base where she was tortured.  We ask for an investigation into her torture and a full medical examination.

Monthly Action: June: Brazil: Douglas Rafael Pereira da Silva and Edilson Silva dos Santos were both allegedly shot dead by police in increased police presence and brutality in the run-up to the football World Cup. We ask for a thorough investigation and for protection for Douglas' mother Maria de Fátima, who has been seeking justice and has been threatened.

Monthly Ugent Action: June: Colombia: We write in concern for the safety of Génesis Giselle Gutiérrez Romero and her mother, Jakeline Romero Epiayu, members of the Wayúu Indigenous Reservation of Zahino, and of the human rights organisation Fuetza de Mujeres Wayúu which campaigns on their behalf. Génesis has received a death threat and we urge that she and other members of the organisation be safeguarded.
Stop Torture Campaign. There were 2 action cards to sign:

Nigeria: On 27 November 2005 Moses Akatungba was arrested by the Nigerian army and charged with stealing mobile phones. He was tortured. After 8 years in prison he was sentenced to death and is on death row. We call on the authorities to commute his death sentence and institute an independent investigation into the allegations of torture.

Morocco: On 14 December 2010 Ali Aarass was forcibly returned to Morocco from Spain and has been detained ever since and suffered torture. We ask that these reports of torture be investigated and that video recording and the presence of defence lawyers during police investigations in pre-arraignment detention be arranged, as a safeguard against torture.

 Louise (Chick), who looks after this campaign, had enquired of Amnesty why the U.S.A had not been mentioned as a country which tortures. AIUK had replied that the countries selected were those where it was thought its campaigning would have most impact.
4     ANNUAL EVENT WITH UNIV HERTS LAW SCHOOL:

The Group over recent years has organised an annual event in association with the Law School.

Irene has been the chief organiser. The University felt that it had too full a programme this year

to accommodate another event at the usual time it is held (the spring) but Irene, looking forward to next year, had contacted Klearchos (our Univ Herts contact) to ask about an event in 2015.

Klearchos had suggested an event in November or December this year and as a possible topic religious persecution. With the recent abduction of schoolgirls in Nigeria, the Christian mother sentenced to death in Sudan, and the suppression of religious minorities in the Middle East,
the subject has become topical and pressing. We know that Klearchos favours something additional to a lecture for this event: we have had performances from Ice and Fire and shown DVDs in the past. Can we all be thinking about suggestions for this event: one made was human rights and international sport. It was also questioned whether religious persecution was too narrow a subject.
As to practical details: Klearchos asks whether we can stand the cost of refreshments and suggests a time of 7pm. We think it should certainly be early evening, to catch the students before they leave for the day. We think it should be early November, so as not to be too close to our market stall and street collection (November 22) and not later than the 10th.

In a vote an overwhelming majority of the Group felt we should pursue the possibility of an event this October/November. Irene said she would contact AIUK Activism to see if they have any suggestions.
The annual event started as a contribution to Refugee Week (Irene looks after our Refugee campaign) which fell this year in the week beginning June 16, including our charity preview.

Irene will obtain posters for our Board to display at the preview and cards to put on all the theatre seats. Peter will circulate the 'Simple Acts' suggestions for Refugee Week.

5.     MISCELLANEOUS:

.....  Consultation on Strategic Goals 2016-2019: We had discussed this at the May meeting but it had in the end been rushed. Opportunity was given for any further comments. Regarding what AI should concentrate on less, one suggestion was that it should focus less on economic rights: things like fair trade, wealth imbalance between countries, and poverty. AI's concern is human rights abuses such as repression of free expression of views. Economic rights are addressed by numerous other bodies. Another point made was the slow erosion of human rights in the West, unspectacular compared with some countries but nevertheless real.

.... Colm Cuanachain, who works at the AI International Secretariat (IS) and lives in St Albans has offered to come and speak to us about the IS' work and about life there. It was agreed to invite him to speak at our September meeting [Colm has accepted this invitation].  It was also felt to be a good idea to invite the AIUK Country Coordinator for Syria to speak, perhaps to our October or November meeting. We should decide this at our July meeting when we know better what will be happening about the Law School event. If anyone has ideas about future speakers, please bring them along. It's good to have something new quite frequently.
..... A reminder was given about the 'Stop Torture' demo on June 26 outside the Mexican Embassy in London.

6.      NEXT MEETING: Wednesday September 10, 2014 at the Friends' Meeting House, 7 Upper Lattimore Road, St Albans AL1 3UD. As usual there is NO meeting in August
